Village of Waynesville Public Works Meeting April 7th, 2025, 6:00 pm

- Committee members present
 - o Mr. Lyle Anthony
 - o Mr. Zack Gallagher
 - o Mr. Brian Blankenship
- Staff and guests present
 - Chief Gary Copeland
 - o Mrs. Jamie Morely
 - o Mrs. Connie Miller
 - o Mr. Chris Colvin
 - Mayor Earl Issacs

The meeting was called to order at 6:01 pm.

The previous meeting minutes were approved

Motion made by Mr. Zack Gallagher

Seconded by Mr. Brian Blankenship

The SR42/Corwin Rd./Dayton Rd. traffic signal project is expected to begin late summer and has a estimated finish date in May of 2026.

The EPA has conducted an inspection of the future site for Well #10. There are requirements that must be met before the final construction can begin. There must be a land survey and an easement agreement with Harvest Baptist Church, including a legal description of the utility easement recorded by the county. Choice One Engineering surveyed the property and provided the necessary legal description. Jeff Forbes, Village Law Director, drafted Ordinance #2025-010 for council approval. Steve Jackson, owner of Harvest Baptist Church, met with the Village on Aril 16th, 2025 and signed the easement forms.

The Public Works Department has purchased a new plate compactor.

Crews and equipment are ready for mowing season.

Meeting adjourned at 6:22 pm